

PO Box 1943 Hervey Bay Qld 4655

T 1300 79 49 29
F (07) 4197 4455
E enquiry@frasercoast.qld.gov.au
www.frasercoast.qld.gov.au

2 March 2011

Mr G Wode

Maryborough QLD 4650

Dear Mr Wode,

RE: Improved Flood Immunity of Granville Bridge Approaches.

Thank you for your correspondence to Council and subsequent meeting with Council Officer regarding improving the flood immunity to the Granville Bridge approaches.

Council Officers have contacted the Department of Transport and Main Roads and they are well aware of lower Kent Street offering less immunity than the bridge and have indicated that further studies of the transportation network may be implemented.

Improvements to Tiger Street and Guava Street, which you refer to, have not been identified in Council's ten year plan. However Council's Department of Infrastructure and Environment will be mindful of your suggestions when planning, prioritising and formulating future budgets.

If you require any further information please contact Council's Tony Woods on

Yours faithfully

Wayne E Sweepey

DIRECTOR INFRASTRUCTURE AND ENVIRONMENT FRASER COAST REGIONAL COUNCIL

Contact Officer:

Reference: DOCS #2005836

QFCI
Date: 12 10 11
Exhibit Number: 794